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What is E-safety? 

E-safety is a term which means not only the internet but other ways in which 

young people communicate using electronic media, e.g. mobile phones.  It means 

ensuring that children and young people are protected from harm and 

supported to achieve the maximum benefit from new and developing 

technologies without risk to themselves or others. 

How you can helping your child stay safe? 

 The best way to help your child to be a safe when using the internet and new 

technologies is to talk to them and make sure they understand these simple 

rules: 

 You should never give out personal details to online ‘friends’. Use a 

nickname when logging on and don’t share full name, email address, mobile 

number, school name and any photos, including photos of family or friends 

– any picture or video online can be changed or shared without permission. 

 Talk to your child about what they are doing online and who they are 

talking to. Get them to show you how to use things you are not familiar 

with. Keeping the computer in a family room means that you can share 

your child’s online experience, they are less likely to act inappropriately 

(i.e. via webcam) and their online ‘friends’ will see they are in a family 

room.. 

 If your child receives a message that upsets them, remind them not to 

reply, they should save the message and show you or another trusted 

adult. 

 Spam and junk emails and texts are not true, don’t reply or send them 

to anyone else, just delete them. 

 Don’t open files sent from people you don’t know. They could contain a 

virus, or worse – an inappropriate image or film. 

 An online ‘friend’ is anyone you have not met in real life; no matter 

how long you have been friends with them. 



 Help your child to understand that some people lie online and that it’s 

better to keep online ‘mates’ online. They should never meet up with any 

online ’friends’ without an adult they trust. 

 Make sure they know how to block someone online and report them if 

they feel uncomfortable. 

 Make sure your child feels able to talk to you, let them know that it’s 

never too late to tell someone if something makes them feel 

uncomfortable.  

 

At Crabtree we teach the children to be E Safe. We have displays in classrooms 

and common areas of the school that remind the children of the E safety 

message. The subject leaders keep abreast of what is new and ensures that 

colleagues are informed of relevant changes. Fortnightly, in newsletters we pose 

an E safety thought which makes us stop and think and reminds us to be vigilant 

with this exceptional important issue. 

In lessons, when we are using the internet, we regularly remind them of being 

safe and what to do if they see something that makes them feel uncomfortable.  

We have half termly E safety assemblies as a whole school and teach the 

children different ways of staying safe. In computing we always draw the pupil’s 

attention to our SMART mnemonic. 
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Useful websites: 

www.safety.lgfl.net  

www.ceop.gov.uk 

www.thinkuknow.co.uk 

www.getnetwise.org 

http://www.childnet-int.org/safety/parents.aspx 
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